

NINTH JUDICIAL COMMITTEE

Box 70, Gedney Station White Plains, New York 10605-0070 Tele: (914) 997-8105 / Fax: (914) 684-6554

June 26, 1992

Peter Levine, Research Assistant 2030 M Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20036

Dear Mr. Levine:

Because of Common Cause's continuing interest in our work, we enclose copies of recent correspondence--including our letter to the American Bar Association, dated today. The June 22nd piece that appeared in New York magazine is part of that letter.

Since we are <u>completely</u> unfunded, we would be extremely grateful for the return of our critique and compendium of exhibits. Feel free, however, to duplicate as many copies as you wish--and to make them available to others sharing a concern for the quality of our federal bench.

Yours for a quality judiciary,

ELENA RUTH SASSOWER

Coordinator, Ninth Judicial Committee

Enclosures:

(a) May 18, 1992 ltr to Senate Majority Leader Mitchell

(b) May 19, 1992 ltr to ABA President D'Alemberte

*(c) June 2, 1992 ltr to Senate Majority Leader Mitchell

(d) June 26, 1992 ltr to Ron Olson, Chairman
ABA Standing Committee on Federal Judiciary

* This letter constitutes an update to our critique and should be considered an integral part thereof.